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State Legislatures,

[ am writing to oppose HB 3063. As a new mother and as a Christian I am saddened that
such a bill would even be considered. As parents, we must be allowed to make medical
decisions for our children, and every child should have the right to education regardless of
their medical history. Mandating any medical procedure is a gross overstepping of the
government and an infringement on our constitutional rights. It directly infringes on
Oregon children's right to a “free, appropriate, public education” as required by the IDEA.

Under no circumstance should a medical procedure be mandated, and that goes especially
for vaccines. Vaccine inserts tell us they’ve never been tested for carcinogenic or
mutagenic potential, or ability to impair infertility. Vaccines are not tested against a true
inert placebo like saline. The current CDC vaccine schedule has never been tested as a
whole to see if 72 vaccines from birth to 18 years old, is safe. Vaccine manufacturers can
not be held liable for any injuries resulting from their products. You can not mandate a
medical procedure or product when there is no liability!

As a Christian, knowing that aborted fetal cells are used in the making of some vaccines
absolutely sickens me and goes against my very strong beliefs in God. God does not
condone the killing of these babies and He certainly does not condone using those babies
for medical procedures and then injecting them (even just trace amounts) in to our bodies.
This alone is reason enough to oppose this bill. You cannot force people to go against their
religious beliefs. It goes against everything this country stands for.

These are just a few of the reasons vaccines should never be mandated, whether it be for
children or adults. Where there is a risk, there must be a choice!! 72 vaccines on the current
CDC schedule. Who is to say that won’t increase? What happens when it becomes 80? Or
90? Or 100? When is enough enough? What happens to our children? Once you open this
door, you can’t close it.

I strongly urge you to oppose HB 3063.

Thank you!

Julie Steinbrink
Albany, OR
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